CITY OF LYNDEN

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY - City Councll

Meeting Date: February 16, 2021

Name of Agenda Item: | Interlocal Agreement with City of Bellingham for Vactor Waste
Facility Use

Section of Agenda: Interlocal Agreement with City of Bellingham

Council Committee Review: Legal Review:

O Community Development O Public Safety O Yes - Reviewed

O Finance Public Works 0 No - Not Reviewed

O Parks O Other: Review Not Required

Attachments:

Interlocal Agreement

Summary Statement:

Staff would like to renew this Interlocal Agreement with the City of Bellingham (COB) for
vactor waste disposal. The COB accepts street sweepings and vactor waste materials and
disposes of them in compliance with Department of Ecology (DOE) and Department of
Health rules and regulations. Public Works would use this disposal site as an alternative to
disposal at RDS which is currently less expensive.

This would be a fifth term renewal through December 31, 2021 at the same price of $147.56
per ton. All other terms remain the same.

Once the City’s Stormwater Decant project is complete, the interlocal agreement will not be
renewed as the service will no longer be needed.

The Public Works Committee reviewed this agreement at their February 3rd meeting and
concurred to recommend approval to City Council.

Recommended Action:

Approve the 2021 renewal to Interlocal Agreement with the City of Bellingham for Vactor
Waste Facility Use and Authorize the Mayor’s signature.




